North Carolina Miniature Golf Milestone: Ladies Tournament at Pinehurst, January 26, 1918

North Carolina Miniature Golf Milestone: Ladies Tournament at Pinehurst, January 26, 1918

By Kelly Agan, Government & Heritage Library, 2014

See also:The Origin of Miniature Golf and "Thistle Dhu" [2]



Postcard image of James Barber's mansion, "Thistle Dhu", in Pinehurst, N.C. The miniature golf course was located in the home's gardens. Postcard from the Durwood Barbour Collection of North Carolina Postcards, Wilson Library, University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill. ^[3]On Saturday January 26, 1918 in Pinehurst, North Carolina, Mr. and Mrs. James Barber gave a garden tea and held a miniature golf tournament for the local ladies of the Advertising Golf League. According to the following week's edition of the *Pinehurst Outlook* ^[4] which termed the game "Miniature Golf" in its headline, the course could be "negotiated with a well pitched mashie shot, and bends and curves calling for nice and discriminating slices and pulls."

Like its full-size ancestor, the date and location of the invention of miniature golf remains the subject of debate. The Sandhills golf mecca, Pinehurst, is widely believed by many to be the ancestral home of miniature golf in the United States.

Barber, wealthy New Jersey shipping magnate, built one of the country's first, if not the earliest, "Lilliputian" golf courses at his Pinehurst home "Thistle Dhu" sometime between 1916 and 1918. The course was designed by amateur architect Edward H. Wiswell and was located on the west side of the stately mansion amidst its formal gardens. The January 1918 game may be one of the first miniature golf games played in the country.

1



Photograph of James Barber's "Thistle Dhu," ca. 1918-1920, from the July 1920 issue of *Country Life* magazine.

₁5₁References:

National Park Service. National Historic Landmark Nomination for Pinehurst Historic District. January 15, 1998. https://npgallery.nps.gov/AssetDetail/NRIS/73001361

"Minature Golf." *The Pinehurst Outlook*, Feb. 2, 1918. https://newspapers.digitalnc.org/lccn/sn91068725/1918-02-02/ed-1/seq-6/[1] (accessed December 10, 2014).

National Park Service. Sports in American Life: Play Ball Volume 23: 10 (2000). http://npshistory.com/newsletters/crm/crm-v23n10.pdf [7] (accessed December 10, 2014).

Follett, W. H. "A Golf Course on Your Front Lawn." Country Life Vol. XXXVIII: 3 (July, 1920). https://books.google.com/books?id=1_whAQAAMAAJ&pg=RA2-PA36&lpg=RA2-PA36&dq=country+life (accessed December 10, 2014).

Image Credits:

Follett, W. H. "A Golf Course on Your Front Lawn." *Country Life* Vol. XXXVIII: 3 (July, 1920). https://archive.org/details/countrylife38gard/page/n307/mode/2up?view=th... (accessed May 13, 2016).

"Thistle Dhu – James Barber Esq., Pinehurst, N.C." in Durwood Barbour Collection of North Carolina Postcards (P077), North Carolina Collection Photographic Archives, Wilson Library, UNC-Chapel Hill. https://dc.lib.unc.edu/cdm/ref/collection/nc_post/id/7073 (accessed December 10, 2014).

Subjects:

Culture [9]

N.C. Industrial Revolution (1900-1929) [10]

Pastimes [11]

Sports [12]

Authors:

Agan, Kelly [13]

Origin - location:

Moore County [14]

Pinehurst [15]

14 December 2014 | Agan, Kelly

Source URL:https://ncpedia.org/north-carolina-miniature-golf

Links

[1] https://ncpedia.org/north-carolina-miniature-golf [2] https://ncpedia.org/origin-miniature-golf-and-thistle [3] https://dc.lib.unc.edu/cdm/ref/collection/nc_post/id/7073 [4] https://www.digitalnc.org/newspapers/pinehurst-outlook-pinehurst-nc/ [5] https://archive.org/details/countrylife38gard/page/n307/mode/2up?view=theater [6] https://npgallery.nps.gov/AssetDetail/NRIS/73001361 [7] http://npshistory.com/newsletters/crm/crm-v23n10.pdf [8] https://books.google.com/books? id=1_whAQAAMAAJ&pg=RA2-PA36&lp